

March 15, 2021

Stacy R. Purcell Vice President and General Counsel Eastern Virginia Medical School Office of the General Counsel Waitzer Hall Norfolk, Virginia 23501

<u>Sent via Electronic Mail (purcelsr@evms.edu)</u>

Dear Vice President Purcell:

Thank you for your response of February 17, 2021, to FIRE's February 2 letter raising concerns with the denial of recognition of the proposed Eastern Virginia Medical School chapter of Students for a National Health Program.

You asserted that the chapter was denied recognition not because of the group's views or advocacy, but because it failed to satisfy objective standards set forth in the school's Criteria for Approval of a New Student Organization. These representations cannot be substantiated.

First, FIRE is puzzled by your assertion that the group failed to submit a constitution. The group submitted a constitution, enclosed, on December 2, 2020, more than a month before the January 7, 2021, email denying the chapter recognition.<sup>1</sup>

Second, although your response asserts that SNaHP failed to provide satisfactory "ideas, goals and sustainability measures," the EVMS Student Government Association (SGA) did not communicate this rationale for denial to the student group when it made its decision, rendering the group unable to rectify these alleged deficiencies until we shared your response

<sup>1</sup> According to the student government, new student groups are directed to upload their constitution to a shared Google Drive folder, which SNaHP did on December 2, 2020. EVMS Student Government Association, Constitutions for New Student Organizations, GOOGLE DRIVE (last visited Feb. 24, 2021), https://tinyurl.com/xuzd9pwc (showing that SNaHP uploaded its constitution on December 2, 2020). A screenshot of that submission is enclosed.

with them. Instead, the SGA expressly premised its denial on "clubs based on opinions, political or otherwise" and doubts about whether the group's "mission" was "necessary[.]"<sup>2</sup>

FIRE appreciates that EVMS has invited the group to reapply for recognition. The chapter has now reapplied by submitting its constitution and revamped materials that seek to address the issues mentioned in your response. This submission—as did the initial submission—satisfies the SGA's criteria for recognition.

FIRE looks forward to the expedient viewpoint-neutral processing of SNaHP's application for recognition, which would allow the group to fully realize the rights EVMS is legally obligated to provide as a public institution bound by the First Amendment. Short of that, be advised that FIRE is committed to using the full resources at its disposal to vindicate this continued deprivation of the fundamental rights of EVMS students.

Sincerely,

**Zachary Greenberg** 

Senior Program Officer, Individual Rights Defense Program

Encl.

<sup>&</sup>lt;sup>2</sup> Email from Riley Suter, Student Government Association Vice President, to SNaHP group leadership (Jan. 7, 2021) (on file with author).

